Report Under
IAB SIU# 2025-082

POLICE DEPARTMENT

CITY OF NEW YORK
April 1, 2025
From: Sergeant Guydee Surpris, Internal Affairs Bureau, Special Investigations Unit
To: Deputy Commissioner, Legal Matters
Subject: REQUEST FOR DEPUTY COMMISSIONER’S SUBPOENA
1. It is requested that a non-disclosure subpoena be issued to -, Subpoena
Compliance Department,ﬂ to release the following

records:

ALL SUBSCRIBER INFORMATION, BILLING INFORMATION, ALL CALL DETAIL
RECORDS FOR INCOMING AND OUTGOING: CALLS AND TEXT MESSAGES, FOR THE

FOLLOWING NUMBER:
- (S/0 phone number)

2. The requested records will be used in connection with an official Department
investigation carried under Internal Affairs Bureau Case #M-2025-529, Log #2025-7446. This
investigation alleges that a member of the New York City Police Department committed an act of
theft of time. The records will assist in determining if the subject officer communicated with
identified persons of interest who also withdrew money from the checking account.

3. The period of time for this request is to cover from November 1, 2023 to April 1,
2025. Please request that these records be delivered in an Excel format.

4, For additional information, please contact:
Sergeant Guydee Surpris
Internal Affairs Bureau, Special Investigations Unit
315 Hudson St, 3" Floor
New York, NY 10013

Office:
Email:

Guydee Surpris
Sergeant



Report Under
1AB SIU# 2025-082

FIRST ENDORSEMENT
Commanding Officer, Internal Affairs Bureau, Special Investigations Unit to Executive Officer,
Internal Affairs Bureau, April 1, 2025. I certify that the records requested are needed for the above
investigation. It is requested that no disclosure of this request be made for 90 days from the date of
request. Any such disclosure could impede the investigation and thereby interfere with the

enforcement of the law. For your CONSIDERATION.

Dawit Fikru
Deputy Inspector




